From: Vaughn, Jessica L

To: Katherine Brophy

Cc: Punt, Colin; Cleveland, Julie

Subject: RE: Development at East Washington and Seventh Streets
Date: Monday, November 4, 2024 9:35:31 AM

Good morning, Katherine!

Thank you for your email. Your comments will be shared with both the Urban Design
Commission, as well as the Plan Commission. Please note that the Plan Commission
will be taking this item up this evening, at their November 4 meeting. A link to that
meeting agenda is provided below, which also includes information on how to access
the virtual meeting.

https://madison.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=1132530&GUID=A9DEF934-2300-

494B-86D1-F015229E941C

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best,

Jessica

Jessica Vaughn, AICP (she/her)

Urban Design Commission Secretary — Planning Division
Department of Planning & Community & Economic
Development

215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd | Suite 017

PO Box 2985

Madison, WI 53701

jvaughn@cityofmadison.com
608.267.8740

From: Katherine Brophy <brophykfl15@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, November 1, 2024 1:23 PM

To: Vaughn, Jessica L <JVaughn@cityofmadison.com>

Subject: Development at East Washington and Seventh Streets

You don't often get email from brophykfl5@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Good afternoon. Ms. Vaughn.
| understand that this comment is after the October 23rd meeting, but unfortunately |
was out of the country and unable to attend.
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| wish to express my extreme opposition to this development for many reasons. The two
most pressing are:

1. The number of units and, by extension, the number of new residents is too high for the
given area. Itis a small, residential area, and | do not understand the calculus that
makes it possible to go from 4 single family homes (sometimes occupied, sometimes
vacant) and one vacant business to 76 housing units. Even when the business was
operating the level of traffic and noise was not anywhere near the level that this many
new residents would bring. (And to counter any arguments about the

developments across the street, that was a very large vacant area with train tracks and
businesses bordering it as well as an outlet for traffic) Again, this is a small residential
area with a church and an elementary school within 2 blocks of the proposed
development.

2. Seventh Street is not physically equipped to handle the influx of 100+ new residents
and the accompanying traffic. As stated above, there is an elementary school and a
church within two blocks of the development, and especially during the pickup/dropoff
hours at the school, it can barely handle the traffic flow as it is. This would also prevent
the Greek church from holding their annual Greek Fest because they close down
Seventh street between East Washington and Mifflin streets. It is the longest running
ethnic festival in Madison and well liked and anticipated by the neighborhood every year.

When many neighbors asked at the initial informational meeting about the development
why the driveway could not be put on East Washington, we were told it was "not
possible". This is ludicrous since every building on East Washington has a driveway
on the main road. In order to head East, drivers will have to turn on to the overly
burdened Seventh, Mifflin and Dayton streets and go blocks out of the way. If itis "not
possible" to have the driveway on East Washington, itis simply "not possible" to have
such a large development at that spot.

I understand Madison needs more affordable housing, and | would not be opposed to a
much smaller, appropriately sized development, but more thought needs to go into
these plans. Why has nothing been done in the Oscar Meyer area that has been vacant
for a decade?

Katherine Brophy
29 N 7th Street
Madison, WI 53704



